DECEMBER 9 - 13, 2019 COMMISSIONER MEETINGS

Sweet Grass County Commissioner meetings are held in the office of the county commissioners in the Sweet Grass County Annex in Big Timber, Montana, unless otherwise noted in the minutes. The first Monday of each month a department head staff meeting will be held at 9:30 a.m. Claims will be reviewed and approved for payment every Thursday unless a conflict arises. At least one commissioner will be in the office from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. daily unless they are at a conference or a meeting requiring them to be out of the office.

NOTICE: These minutes reflect the proceedings of the Board of County Commissioners. The official minutes are on file with the Clerk and Recorder (MCA 7-4-2611(2)(b).

Monday, December 9, 2019

Commissioner Moody and Roe are in today and Commissioner Wallace is in Helena for a MACo Board meeting.

Jake Johnston stopped in to inquire about the maintenance on Sourdough Road.

Tuesday, December 10, 2019

Commissioner Moody and Roe are in Helena for Elected Officials training and Commissioner Wallace is out.

Wednesday, December 11, 2019

Commissioner Moody and Roe are in Helena for Elected Officials training and Commissioner Wallace is out.

Thursday, December 12, 2019

Commissioner Moody and Roe are in today and Commissioner Wallace is out.

Clerk and Recorder Pederson was in to go over the upcoming agenda items and review minutes. Commissioner Roe made a motion to approve the minutes from November 25 - 29, 2019 with corrections. Commissioner Moody seconded this and the motion passed with 2 ayes.

Claims for the week were reviewed and signed.

Public Works Director Conner was in to discuss the Old Boulder Road closure and the Sourdough Road maintenance.

Mark Thompson stopped in to talk about the 595 grant money for projects in the county.

DES/911 Coordinator Brophy was in to give updates on the DES and 911 Department.

Friday, December 13, 2019

Commissioner Moody and Roe are in today and Commissioner Wallace is out.

Stoney Esp was in to discuss the Old Boulder Bridge.

Dan Tronrud was in regarding a Community Mental Health Worker invoice.

Don and Judy Vanderhagen stopped in to discuss the new Swamp Creek bridge. He believes that the new construction will negatively affect his headgate.

Claims for the week were reviewed and signed.

The Commissioners went out to view the Old Boulder Bridge project and look for possible alternate routes.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/ Vera Pederson

Board of County Commissioners

William Wallace, Chairman

Date Approved: January 2, 2020

Attest:

Vera Pederson, Clerk